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August 3, 2015 
 
 
Statement from Superintendent John J. Ryan 
 
On Wednesday July 29, 2015, San Manuel was hit with a massive storm causing 
damage throughout the town.  First Avenue Elementary and San Manuel 
Junior/Senior High also suffered flooding issues. 
 
The District has been working with the Arizona Risk Retention Trust (our insurance 
company) to insure that all damage is cleaned up and repaired. 
 
Due to water damage at First Avenue Elementary and to the Junior/Senior High, 
some rooms cannot be used at this time.  CRS Emergency and Construction 
Services has a crew working immediately to address the issues.  Those classes 
affected by flooding (water damage) will be moved to other areas on their campus.  
Because some of the rooms have older tile, we must check for asbestos underneath 
the carpet/tile per governmental regulation.  No students will be exposed during the 
clean-up phase. 
 
I am told the relocation could take a minimum of six weeks.  All rooms will receive 
new flooring/carpet and all materials will be replaced.  School will begin on time on 
August 6, 2015. 
 
Thank you for your support and patience.  
 
 


